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COMING EVENTS 

• HSC examinations end 2 

December 

• 6 and 7 December Year 12 

sign-out days, Periods 3 and 

4 in the Library 

• 7 - 10 December Year 12 

major works exhibition at 

Mudgee Arts Precinct 

• 9 December whole school  

Presentation Assembly 

• 13 December Year 12 

Graduation Assembly at 

AREC (limit 2 guests, fully 

vaccinated) 

• 15 December  Year 12 Formal 

at Parklands, 7pm, all 

attendees must be fully 

vaccinated. 
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Principal’s Message 

 

Inference 

In looking at student results in our junior 

school, including their NAPLAN results, we 

know that an area where our kids do not 

always do well as they could is in the area 

of inference. 

Inference is the capacity to deduce 

meaning from simply evidence and 

reasoning rather than from explicit 

statements made. Inference requires the 

conclusions the reader draws from a given 

written, visual or auditory text be 

substantiated by evidence from the text. 

Those conclusions the reader makes will 

be based upon what they sense as well as 

be drawn from their prior knowledge; their 

experience. 

That experience can be gained through exposure to other texts… 

trustworthy sources. Wide reading and wide viewing breed familiarity 

with the broader world and an excellent cultural knowledge. The 

individual so imbued may even prove a major asset in a game of trivia! 

One way to develop inferential thinking is to model “thinking aloud.” 

Hearing thought processes vocalised – voicing how it is the process of 

inferential thinking is accomplished – can be powerful stuff. 

It is the kind of activity that needs to be undertaken and undertaken 

again, because the ability to infer is one developed through practice. 

Exposing your kids to alternate points of view, allowing them 

opportunities to work with a diverse range of texts (not just books… 

films, documentaries, websites, photographs, paintings… texts covers 

anything that has the capacity to convey meaning) will assist them to 

develop their inferential understanding and apply that skillset to other 

learning experiences. 

Inference is about seeing the connections between disciplines; 

understanding that there is a potential for associations and correlations 

in all that they do… mathematics, English, the sciences, history, 

geography, the applied arts… all of it. 
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Inference is essential for any kind of deep understanding and higher-order analysis. 

The ability to infer enables an individual to: 

• Provide explanations for ideas that are present without being explicitly stated. 

• Offer details or reasons for events that have occurred through the lens of personal 

knowledge and lived experience. 

• Recognise an author’s point of view or potential bias. 

• Interpret the language choices, both technical and figurative, and demonstrate an 

understanding of how those choices can shape meaning. 

• Offer judgements based on non-literal evidence presented in a text. 

A test: 

Text: “Rachael crossed her fingers behind her back as her mother left the house.” 

Background/ prior knowledge question: Why do people cross their fingers? 

Crossing one’s fingers can be a gesture of good luck. It can also be a physical expression of a 

desire that events will play out in preferred manner. Crossed fingers behind one’s back, however, 

can indicate the telling of a lie or a wish that a deception not be discovered; the making of a 

promise that will not be kept. 

With these things in mind, why has Rachael crossed her fingers behind her back? 

The answer any of us now provides in this space will be the product of deduction based on what 

we have read and conjecture based on prior cultural knowledge. It will not be an absolute, but it 

will be well reasoned. 

In short, the answer will be the product of inference. 

What a great skill to have… and all it requires is a sound general knowledge and regular practice. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 



From the Office… 

A reminder to Year 12 students 

You have 180 days from the time you sign out of school to 

download any files you need to keep from your school 

cloud repositories. 

 

House Championship Tally 

 

 

Cunningham  

217 728 

 

 

Blaxland 

213 969 

 

 

Lawson 

204 610 

 

 

Wentworth 

199 032 



Week 6 Term 4 P&C awards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lachlan Reardon 

Year 7 

For his determination and application 

in class. 

Luke Lees 

Year 8 

For the considerable improvement he 

has made in effort and application. 

Joshua Smith 

Year 9 

The positive attitude he demonstrates 

toward learning in all areas. 

Shellie O’Malveney 

Year 10 

For her positive feedback to and 

great empathy for other students. 

Thomas Wheeler 

Year 11 

For being a friendly and polite 

member of the Year 11 cohort. 

 

Year 12 

 



Aboriginal Studies – Tree Planting 

As part of their coursework in Aboriginal Studies, some students 

participated in the planting of four Callistemon or Bottlebrush trees.  

The subspecies was the Callistemon citrinus - Crimson Bottlebrush. 

This hardy shrub is probably the best known bottlebrush and is 

widely cultivated. The bright red flower spikes appear in summer 

and autumn. Crimson Bottlebrush grows well in wet conditions and 

usually reaches 4 metres in height. 

Year 12 Legal Studies 

Throughout Term 4, Year 12 Legal Studies 

students have been attending weekly study 

lessons in the classroom. One key area for 

revision in Legal Studies is the Crime topic. 

This is a core topic in the syllabus, meaning 

that every student across NSW studies this 

topic. It is examined in the HSC 

examination through 15 multiple choice 

questions and an extended response worth 

15 marks. 

Congratulations to both Jonty Hayton and Lewis Roth for their excellent contributions to our 

revision flow chart, helping the Legal Studies class prepare for this challenging task.. 



English Faculty News 

HSC 

The English Faculty wish Year 12 the very best in their HSC examinations. They have had a 

tough year and it is good to see the cohort being so resilient. 

Juniors 

If you are planning your supplies for your children for next year: 

• All students in Years 7 to 10 need a dedicated A4 English book. Not one that is shared 

with multiple subjects. 

• Students need at least 2 black pens, 2 blue pens, 2 red pens, their own rule, pencil 

sharpener, pencils, eraser and lead pencils.  

• A bottle which can be filled with water for when they are thirsty. 

Focal Areas 

Next year sees the faculty focusing on reading strategies and how to improve students’ 

comprehension skills. Our first tip comes from Fix It Reading (teachit by Annabel Wall): 

Transition 

Over the next couple of weeks, our partner primary schools are bringing their Year 6 students in 

Skim 

To read or reread something quickly to get a general idea of what it is about. 

Scan 

To read or reread something to find a specific piece of information or detail. 

Some tips 

• You do not need to read every word when you skim and scan. 

• Ignore the little words (like ‘a’, ‘at’, ‘on’, ‘in’, etc.). 

• Read the first sentence of each paragraph. Look for important nouns and 

verbs. 

• Look for numbers and words with capital letters. 

• Use signposts like headings and subheadings to help you gather key 

information quickly. 

• Sometimes you might skim and scan at the same time - for example, when 

you reread your writing to check spelling mistakes. 



to experience high school. So far, the English faculty have met two groups of students, all excited 

about the new premises. These are conducted in a COVID-safe manner. Miss Eslick and Mrs 

Willetts have been very complimentary about the two classes with which they have spent time. 

We hope to learn more about our future students and wish them enjoyable ‘taster’ lessons with 

us. 

Wishing everyone a safe, happy and healthy Christmas. 

The English Faculty 



Canteen volunteers needed 

Mudgee High School canteen provides healthy food for students and staff. 

The canteen is managed by the P&C and all profits are used to fund school improvements and 

initiatives.   

The canteen relies on assistance from volunteers to help with food preparation. 

If you would like to volunteer some of your time, please contact the Canteen Manager, Michelle, 

on 0407 131 950 or Mr Holleman at carl.holleman@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Any amount of time you can spare to be available would be greatly appreciated. 
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Sponsorship 

Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


